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(i) A first attempt at repair shall be 
made no later than 5 days after the 
leak is detected. 

(ii) Except as provided in paragraph 
(d)(3) of this section, repairs shall be 
completed no later than 15 days after 
the leak is detected or at the beginning 
of the next introduction of vapors to 
the system, whichever is later. 

(3) Delay of repair of a closed vent 
system for which leaks have been de-
tected is allowed if repair within 15 
days after a leak is detected is tech-
nically infeasible or unsafe without a 
closed vent system shutdown, as de-
fined in § 63.981, or if the owner or oper-
ator determines that emissions result-
ing from immediate repair would be 
greater than the emissions likely to re-
sult from delay of repair. Repair of 
such equipment shall be completed as 
soon as practical, but not later than 
the end of the next closed vent system 
shutdown. 

[64 FR 34866, June 29, 1999, as amended at 64 
FR 63705, Nov. 22, 1999; 67 FR 46277, July 12, 
2002] 

§ 63.984 Fuel gas systems and proc-
esses to which storage vessel, trans-
fer rack, or equipment leak regu-
lated material emissions are routed. 

(a) Equipment and operating require-
ments for fuel gas systems and processes. 
(1) Except during periods of start-up, 
shutdown and malfunction as specified 
in the referencing subpart, the fuel gas 
system or process shall be operating at 
all times when regulated material 
emissions are routed to it. 

(2) The owner or operator of a trans-
fer rack subject to the provisions of 
this subpart shall ensure that no pres-
sure relief device in the transfer rack’s 
system returning vapors to a fuel gas 
system or process shall open to the at-
mosphere during loading. Pressure re-
lief devices needed for safety purposes 
are not subject to this paragraph. 

(b) Fuel gas system and process compli-
ance assessment. (1) If emissions are 
routed to a fuel gas system, there is no 
requirement to conduct a performance 
test or design evaluation. 

(2) If emissions are routed to a proc-
ess, the regulated material in the emis-
sions shall meet one or more of the 
conditions specified in paragraphs 
(b)(2)(i) through (iv) of this section. 

The owner or operator of storage ves-
sels subject to this paragraph shall 
comply with the compliance dem-
onstration requirements in paragraph 
(b)(3) of this section. 

(i) Recycled and/or consumed in the 
same manner as a material that fulfills 
the same function in that process; 

(ii) Transformed by chemical reac-
tion into materials that are not regu-
lated materials; 

(iii) Incorporated into a product; and/ 
or 

(iv) Recovered. 
(3) To demonstrate compliance with 

paragraph (b)(2) of this section for a 
storage vessel, the owner or operator 
shall prepare a design evaluation (or 
engineering assessment) that dem-
onstrates the extent to which one or 
more of the conditions specified in 
paragraphs (b)(2)(i) through (iv) of this 
section are being met. 

(c) Statement of connection. For stor-
age vessels and transfer racks, the 
owner or operator shall submit the 
statement of connection reports for 
fuel gas systems specified in 
§ 63.999(b)(1)(ii), as appropriate. 

§ 63.985 Nonflare control devices used 
to control emissions from storage 
vessels and low throughput transfer 
racks. 

(a) Nonflare control device equipment 
and operating requirements. The owner 
or operator shall operate and maintain 
the nonflare control device so that the 
monitored parameters defined as re-
quired in paragraph (c) of this section 
remain within the ranges specified in 
the Notification of Compliance Status 
whenever emissions of regulated mate-
rial are routed to the control device ex-
cept during periods of start-up, shut-
down, and malfunction as specified in 
the referencing subpart. 

(b) Nonflare control device design eval-
uation or performance test requirements. 
When using a control device other than 
a flare, the owner or operator shall 
comply with the requirements in para-
graphs (b)(1)(i) or (ii) of this section, 
except as provided in paragraphs (b)(2) 
and (3) of this section. 

(1) Design evaluation or performance 
test results. The owner or operator shall 
prepare and submit with the Notifica-
tion of Compliance Status, as specified 
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in § 63.999(b)(2), either a design evalua-
tion that includes the information 
specified in paragraph (b)(1)(i) of this 
section, or the results of the perform-
ance test as described in paragraph 
(b)(1)(ii) of this section. 

(i) Design evaluation. The design eval-
uation shall include documentation 
demonstrating that the control device 
being used achieves the required con-
trol efficiency during the reasonably 
expected maximum storage vessel fill-
ing or transfer loading rate. This docu-
mentation is to include a description of 
the gas stream that enters the control 
device, including flow and regulated 
material content, and the information 
specified in paragraphs (b)(1)(i)(A) 
through (E) of this section, as applica-
ble. For storage vessels, the description 
of the gas stream that enters the con-
trol device shall be provided for vary-
ing liquid level conditions. This docu-
mentation shall be submitted with the 
Notification of Compliance Status as 
specified in § 63.999(b)(2). 

(A) The efficiency determination is 
to include consideration of all vapors, 
gases, and liquids, other than fuels, re-
ceived by the control device. 

(B) If an enclosed combustion device 
with a minimum residence time of 0.5 
seconds and a minimum temperature of 
760 °C is used to meet an emission re-
duction requirement specified in a ref-
erencing subpart for storage vessels 
and transfer racks, documentation that 
those conditions exist is sufficient to 
meet the requirements of paragraph 
(b)(1)(i) of this section. 

(C) Except as provided in paragraph 
(b)(1)(i)(B) of this section for enclosed 
combustion devices, the design evalua-
tion shall include the estimated 
autoignition temperature of the stream 
being combusted, the flow rate of the 
stream, the combustion temperature, 
and the residence time at the combus-
tion temperature. 

(D) For carbon adsorbers, the design 
evaluation shall include the estimated 
affinity of the regulated material va-
pors for carbon, the amount of carbon 
in each bed, the number of beds, the 
humidity, the temperature, the flow 
rate of the inlet stream and, if applica-
ble, the desorption schedule, the regen-
eration stream pressure or tempera-
ture, and the flow rate of the regenera-

tion stream. For vacuum desorption, 
pressure drop shall be included. 

(E) For condensers, the design eval-
uation shall include the final tempera-
ture of the stream vapors, the type of 
condenser, and the design flow rate of 
the emission stream. 

(ii) Performance test. A performance 
test, whether conducted to meet the re-
quirements of this section, or to dem-
onstrate compliance for a process vent 
or high throughput transfer rack as re-
quired by § 63.988(b), § 63.990(b), or 
§ 63.995(b), is acceptable to demonstrate 
compliance with emission reduction re-
quirements for storage vessels and 
transfer racks. The owner or operator 
is not required to prepare a design 
evaluation for the control device as de-
scribed in paragraph (b)(1)(i) of this 
section if a performance test will be 
performed that meets the criteria spec-
ified in paragraphs (b)(1)(ii)(A) and (B) 
of this section. 

(A) The performance test will dem-
onstrate that the control device 
achieves greater than or equal to the 
required control device performance 
level specified in a referencing subpart 
for storage vessels or transfer racks; 
and 

(B) The performance test meets the 
applicable performance test require-
ments and the results are submitted as 
part of the Notification of Compliance 
Status as specified in § 63.999(b)(2). 

(2) Exceptions. A design evaluation or 
performance test is not required if the 
owner or operator uses a combustion 
device meeting the criteria in para-
graph (b)(2)(i), (ii), (iii), or (iv) of this 
section. 

(i) A boiler or process heater with a 
design heat input capacity of 44 
megawatts (150 million British thermal 
units per hour) or greater. 

(ii) A boiler or process heater burning 
hazardous waste for which the owner or 
operator meets the requirements speci-
fied in paragraph (b)(2)(ii)(A) or (B) of 
this section. 

(A) The boiler or process heater has 
been issued a final permit under 40 CFR 
part 270 and complies with the require-
ments of 40 CFR part 266, subpart H, or 

(B) The boiler or process heater has 
certified compliance with the interim 
status requirements of 40 CFR part 266, 
subpart H. 
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(iii) A hazardous waste incinerator 
for which the owner or operator meets 
the requirements specified in para-
graph (b)(2)(iii)(A) or (B) of this sec-
tion. 

(A) The incinerator has been issued a 
final permit under 40 CFR part 270 and 
complies with the requirements of 40 
CFR part 264, subpart O; or 

(B) The incinerator has certified 
compliance with the interim status re-
quirements of 40 CFR part 265, subpart 
O; or 

(iv) A boiler or process heater into 
which the vent stream is introduced 
with the primary fuel. 

(3) Prior design evaluations or perform-
ance tests. If a design evaluation or per-
formance test is required in the ref-
erencing subpart or was previously 
conducted and submitted for a storage 
vessel or low throughput transfer rack, 
then a performance test or design eval-
uation is not required. 

(c) Nonflare control device monitoring 
requirements. (1) The owner or operator 
shall submit with the Notification of 
Compliance Status, a monitoring plan 
containing the information specified in 
§ 63.999(b)(2)(i) and (ii) to identify the 
parameters that will be monitored to 
assure proper operation of the control 
device. 

(2) The owner or operator shall mon-
itor the parameters specified in the No-
tification of Compliance Status or in 
the operating permit application or 
amendment. Records shall be generated 
as specified in § 63.998(d)(2)(i). 

§ 63.986 Nonflare control devices used 
for equipment leaks only. 

(a) Equipment and operating require-
ments. (1) Owners or operators using a 
nonflare control device to meet the ap-
plicable requirements of a referencing 
subpart for equipment leaks shall meet 
the requirements of this section. 

(2) Control devices used to comply 
with the provisions of this subpart 
shall be operated at all times when 
emissions are vented to them. 

(b) Performance test requirements. A 
performance test is not required for 
any nonflare control device used only 
to control emissions from equipment 
leaks. 

(c) Monitoring requirements. Owners or 
operators of control devices that are 

used to comply only with the provi-
sions of a referencing subpart for con-
trol of equipment leak emissions shall 
monitor these control devices to ensure 
that they are operated and maintained 
in conformance with their design. The 
owner or operator shall maintain the 
records as specified in § 63.998(d)(4). 

§ 63.987 Flare requirements. 
(a) Flare equipment and operating re-

quirements. Flares subject to this sub-
part shall meet the performance re-
quirements in 40 CFR 63.11(b) (General 
Provisions). 

(b) Flare compliance assessment. (1) 
The owner or operator shall conduct an 
initial flare compliance assessment of 
any flare used to comply with the pro-
visions of this subpart. Flare compli-
ance assessment records shall be kept 
as specified in § 63.998(a)(1) and a flare 
compliance assessment report shall be 
submitted as specified in § 63.999(a)(2). 
An owner or operator is not required to 
conduct a performance test to deter-
mine percent emission reduction or 
outlet regulated material or total or-
ganic compound concentration when a 
flare is used. 

(2) [Reserved] 
(3) Flare compliance assessments 

shall meet the requirements specified 
in paragraphs (b)(3)(i) through (iv) of 
this section. 

(i) Method 22 of appendix A of part 60 
shall be used to determine the compli-
ance of flares with the visible emission 
provisions of this subpart. The observa-
tion period is 2 hours, except for trans-
fer racks as provided in (b)(3)(i)(A) or 
(B) of this section. 

(A) For transfer racks, if the loading 
cycle is less than 2 hours, then the ob-
servation period for that run shall be 
for the entire loading cycle. 

(B) For transfer racks, if additional 
loading cycles are initiated within the 
2-hour period, then visible emissions 
observations shall be conducted for the 
additional cycles. 

(ii) The net heating value of the gas 
being combusted in a flare shall be cal-
culated using Equation 1: 

H K D H EqT j j
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Where: 
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